
Intergroup business meeting 2/20/20 
 
Meeting opened at 7pm with the serenity prayer 
 
Attendance; Kristi, Randy, Jen, Janet, Elizabeth, Mary, Steve, Stacy, Kaleb, Linelle, Joey, Hilde, 
 
Kristi read the minutes, Mary made a motion to accept, Jen 2nd passed 
 

Reports 
Treasurer; ​We received donations from 12 o clock high, Cease fighting group, families in 
recovery, happy hour, illinois valley group, looking forward group and monarch group, bringing 
our total to $1202.32 Steve made a motion to accept, Mary 2nd passed 
 
Office manager;  

● General information 8 
● Meeting Schedules 2 
● Request for help 10 
● request for al anon help 1 
● 12 step calls placed 2 
● referrals to other agencies 1 
● literature orders 13 
● chip orders 8 
● donations 3 
● out of area visitors 1 
● drop ins 40 
● other 4 
● miscellaneous phone calls 7 

January 11th to February 10th the answering service handled 15 calls. 4 of those calls resulted 
in 12 step action. Total activity for the month was 43 transactions. 
 
2 new donations for the treatment book drive. 12 books have been received since the programs 
inceptions in December from happy hour group, looking forward group, merlin group, Ron G, 
monarch group, ESH, These donors were acknowledged in January and February newsletters. 
The book drive continues with several groups committing to donate quarterly. 
 
Team Senior called to say there will not be a senior fair in 2020 
 
Our bottle drop balance is $15.25 
 
The daily courier published a special insert on addiction on December 30th. JeanneMarie B the 
PI chair for district 7, provided information in an interview. In keeping with our traditions, 
Alcoholics Anonymous is listed as a resource but maintains personal anonymity and does not 



endorse any of the distributed to Hi lo club and district 7 attendees. More still available in the 
office. 
 
Volunteer coordinator; ​Ron G has decided to rotate out early. All volunteer positions are filled. 
Thursday and Tuesday afternoons (Janis and Butch) are trading shifts for about 8 weeks 
starting mid february 
 
Events coordinator; ​Janet was not able to get the bear hotel for spring fling, they decided on 
using the high lo club which will have some benefits, spring fling will be March 28th the club will 
charge $10 per hour the capacity is 114 for the downstairs area of club, Steve said that's just if 
we invite the fire marshelle. It was suggested doing a skit instead of a speaker. We need a 
speaker. Steve suggested Jim he will talk to him. 
 
Literature; ​We sold 83 pieces, made $331.15 from literature,made $1007.29 in contributions 
and chips bringing our total to $1338.44 
 
Vice chair/District liaison; ​District is chugging along pretty well, CPC and treatment are open 
positions that need to be filled. 
 
Web servant;​ Mary has not looked at that count, Janet did not click today 
 
News letter; ​Winslow says i'm ashamed of my behavior, the newsletter is coming along well. 
He wishes to continue to be in charge of the newsletter even though he's cheating on us. 
 

Meeting Check ins 
ESH; ​good good but would like new faces 
Looking forward; 
Happy hour; ​still happy 
Turning point; ​groovy 
Rogue River; ​large turn out 
Womens stronger together;​doing good 
The other 12; ​new meeting on the traditions, its small 
Cease fighting; ​Hilde is the new GSR doing well 
SORYPAA; ​Kaleb says SORYPAA is doing great, they have an event on saturday to go play in 
the snow.  
 

Old business 
Jackson county jail still needs volunteers for Wednesday nights, you have to be cleared first. 
 
Intergroup elections will be in February. Spread the word, we will have lots of service positions 
available. 
 
No meeting was held in January due to the snow. 



 
New business 

Rocky V has coordinated bringing meetings back into the adult jail so if anyone is interested 
they can contact Rocky. Joey is our new DCM and is very interested in taking meetings into the 
jail.  
 
The annual fee for the website will be coming due soon (march) District 7 covered the expense 
last year. Since we share the website, it is intergroups turn to pay the $120 bill. 
 

Elections 
 

Vice chair; Jen made a motion for Steve, Mary 2nd passed 
 
Central office manager; Tabled 
 
Events coordinator; Kaleb nominated Stacy as events coordinator, kristi 2nd passed 
 
Volunteer Coordinator; tabled 
 
Literature Chair; tabled 
 
Treasurer; tabled 
 
 

 
Meeting closed at 810pm 


